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WPA Coordination Office

Department of Defence
PO Box7903
Canberra BCACT2610

Email: WPACO@defence. gov. au

RE: Exposure Draft-Woomera Prohibited Area Rules 20.3

The AUStralAsia Railway Corporation (AARC) administers the Concession Deed forthe
AUStralAsia Railway on behalf of the Northern Territory and South Australia. The
Northern Territory understands that AARC intends to provide comment on the Exposure
DraftWoomera Prohibited Area Rules 20,3, AARC holds title to the railway corridor which is
sub-leased to the concession holder Genesee and Wyoming Australia (North)through the
Woomera Prohibited Area which is subject to the proposed rules.

The Territory is concerned that the Draft Rules which are intended to give effect to the
proposed Woomera Exclusion Zone Amendments Bill may resultin unanticipated
consequences forthe operator offhe railway. The potential for closure of the railway of up to
70 days is unsustainable forthe Northern Territory economy. The establishment and
operation of this vital piece of infrastructure connecting to allthe mainland states via a
standard gauge network was finally realised through the joint efforts of the Commonwealth,
State and Territory governments. The potential risk to the viability of the project, the
concession holder and the communities of the Northern Territory who rely on the railway for
allimported goods must be avoided through providing certainty aboutthe ability of the
railway to operate without disruption to scheduled freight services.

Additionally, the tourism industry is reliant on the Mice weekly Ghan passenger service and
would suffer adversely from imposition of exclusion periods which impacted access to the
railway through the Woomera prohibited Area.

Given that the Exposure Draft makes reference to Standing permission to use certain roads
and railways, and that the railway has been in existence on the current alignment through the
Woomera Exclusion Zone since 4974, it is appropriate that Department of Defence gives
consideration to exempting railway operations from imposition of exclusion periods. At the
very leastthere should be a requirement that before undertaking planned weapons testing
programs, appropriate consultation must be undertaken with the railway operator to mitigate
against delays to scheduled services which would resultin adverse impacts on State and
Territory customers.
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I hereby request that you take into consideration those issues raised above as well as those
raised by the AUStraiAsia Railway Corporation in relation to the drafting of Woomera
Prohibited Area Rules.

Yours sincerely
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Clare Gardlner-Barnes

^ July 20.3
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